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Hunter Mill Highlights 
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Dear Hunter Mill Friends, 
 

Two recent events really took my breath away. One involved a verbal exchange in a 
local Trader Joe's and the other was written on the sound wall near the intersection 
of Town Center Parkway and Baron Cameron in Reston.  Both incidences exhibited a 
much less than welcoming spirit. And that is not how I remember coming to this ar-
ea. 
 
My early memories of moving into Reston contain images of neighbors greeting the 
newly arrived gladly and with offers of support.  Everyone was warmly received.  Af-
ter all this was the first Open Community in the Commonwealth and it intended to 
live up to its commitment.  
 
I don’t ever recall hearing or seeing messages of hatred like, “I wish they didn’t let 
you in the county” or “Not Your County” in those years.  Religious discrimination 
may have been around but my family wasn’t aware of it.  Anti-religious comments 
about Christians, Muslims, Jews, and Buddhists didn’t seem a part of this new town.  
Certainly folks didn’t make public statements like "Obama's not in office anymore, 
you don't have a Muslim in there anymore."  Thankfully. 
 
Frankly, the diversity in this part of Fairfax is a major contributor to our overall 
quality of life.  
 
Finally, I had the honor of meeting Khizr Muazzam and Ghazala Khan, the Gold Star 
parents of United States Army Captain Humayun Khan, who was killed while serving 
in the Iraqi War.  As you probably remember, they are Pakistani American.  You 
probably also remember that this couple drew wide attention after delivering a 
speech to the 2016 Democratic National Convention.  Most notably, they were 
mocked by then candidate Trump. Mr. Khan’s words to us, laced with kindness and 
resolve, reminded me that the issue of welcome is as critical today as it ever has 
been. 
 
We are fortunate to live in a district where incidents of hatred, bigotry, racism and 
religious intolerance are such a rare abnormality that they make the evening news 
and go viral on the internet.   Clearly, this behavior is not acceptable nor is it the 
community standard. 
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Now playing on Channel 16’s  Cable Show:  Connecting with Supervisor Hudgins 
 

 

Each month, Supervisor Hudgins hosts a television program on the County’s Channel 16, on a variety of important issues and 
topics in the Hunter Mill District and the County.  This month’s show will focus on forgotten cemeteries in the County and their 
history.   Joining Supervisor Hudgins to explore this topic are local historian Carmen Powell, and Mary Lipsey from the Fairfax 
County Cemetery Preservation Commission. 

 

Broadcast times and days and links to video on demand are available on the “Connecting with Supervisor Hudgins” webpage at 
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/cable/channel16/supervisor_hudgins.htm. 
 

Coming in July - Focus on Seniors Citizens: Challenges and Aging in Place 

 

 

Normally, the monthly issue of Hunter Mill Highlights newsletter is distributed electronically.  This month’s print  
edition offers you an abbreviated version of the jam-packed, newsy, informative newsletter that covers issues, people, 
and events specific to the Hunter Mill District and Fairfax County in general.   
 

The monthly Hunter Mill Highlights contains updates on transportation, land use, other issues such as budgets,  
human services, schools, and public safety.  In addition, fun events at our parks and communities are listed so you can 
enjoy quality events near home.  The eBlast News is distributed as needed to keep you updated with timely announce-
ments and after each Board of Supervisors meeting for a synopsis of actions and votes that affect the district and Coun-
ty. 
 

Sign up by visiting the Hunter Mill District website at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/huntermill, or send an email to 
huntermill@fairfaxcounty.gov with your name and ask to “subscribe”.   

 

 

On May 22nd, Chairman Bulova’s office hosted a 1 Year Progress report on the Ad Hoc Police Practices Review Commis-
sion Recommendations. This commission, which was created and endorsed by the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 
in March of 2015, aims to “engage the community in an open and transparent process to recommend changes that the 
Commission feels would help the Fairfax County achieve its goal of maintaining a safe community while ensuring a 
culture of public trust…”  Of the 202 recommendations set by the Review Commission, nearly 90% have been imple-
mented or in the process of being implemented.  
 

One of the programs derived from the set of recommendation is Diversion First. This program offer alternatives to in-
carceration for people with mental illnesses or development disabilities who come in contact with the justice system for 
low level offenses. This programs aims to offer an assessment, treatment and support to individuals rather than penal-
ties. At the end of 2016, the Diversion First program diverted 375 people from potential arrest. Program like this, and 
others, continue to expand and evolve. To learn more about the Ad Hoc Police Practices Review Commission, please 
visit: http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/policecommission. 

 

 
Kids R First is partnering w ith local organizations and Fair -
fax County Public Schools to make sure every students begins the 
school year with needed supplies and a backpack.  The annual drive to 
collect backpacks and donations for school supplies is underway! 
 

By leveraging donated dollars, Kids R First is able to purchase $4 worth 
of supplies for every $1 donated.  Last year, Cornerstones collected 
3,500 backpacks, which is their target again this year.  Backpacks col-
lected will go to elementary, middle, and high school students, with 
high schoolers being of the greatest need. 
 

Backpacks can be dropped off at Cornerstones (11150 Sunset Hill Road, 
Suite 210) on the week of August 7-11, or anytime at the Hunter Mill 
District Supervisor’s Office (1801 Cameron Glen Dr., Reston.) For dona-
tions, visit wwwkidsfirst.org.  For backpack options and information, 
visit www.cornerstonesva.org.   

 

 

Friday, July 28, 2017 
HealthWorks for Northern Virginia 

1141 Elden Street, Suite 300, Herndon 
 

Free physical exams, vision and hearing 
screenings, and lead testing.  Enrollment 
assistance for Medicaid and FAMIS pro-
grams.  
 

Sponsored by HealthWorks of Herndon in 
partnership with Fairfax County Health De-
partment, Cornerstones, Junior League of 
N. VA, and Fairfax County Public Schools.  
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RESTON REGIONAL LIBRARY EVENTS:   
703-689-2700 

 

Fun Song Grab Bag:  Thursday, June 15, 10:30 am.   Join Miss Emily 
picking out songs from her favorite song bag.  Age 3-5 with adult.  
 

Beech Tree Puppets Presents:  The Hollow Stump:  Saturday, June 
24, 2:30 pm.  In this folktale, a group of animals seeks shelter from 
the winter cold.  All ages.  

 

LEGO EV3 Programming Workshop:   Tuesday, June 27, 2 pm.   
Students learn about Mindstorm’s EV3 graphical programming  
language to control LEGO robots.   Age 8-14.  
 

Pirates, Princesses and Super Heroes: Thursday, June 29, 10:30 
am.  Arrive dressed in a costume and use your imagination for fun 
activities.  Age 3-6 with adult.   
 

Wednesday Morning Book Club:  Wed. June 14, 10:30 am.  June’s 
selection is The Handmaid’s Tale by Margaret Atwood.  Adults.  

PATRICK HENRY LIBRARY EVENTS:   
703-938-0405 

 

Fairfax 275:  History of the Fairfax-Loudoun Boundary:  
Thursday, June 22, 7:30 pm.  Local historian Jim Lewis 
shares this piece of Fairfax history. Bonus:  J.E.B. Stuart’s 
perilous journey to Gettysburg.  Adults.  

 

Adult Summer Reading Program:  June 23-Sept. 2.  For 
every five books read, receive a $2 coupon for the Friends 
of Patrick Henry Library ongoing book sale and gift card 
drawing.  Adults.  
 

Around the Americas with Andres:  Saturday, June 24, 
10:30 am.  Sing, dance and explore with 123 Andres on a 
musical tour.  All ages & families.   

 

Jammin’ Beach Party:  Wednesday, June 28, 2:30 pm. 
Surf, dance and sing with Cody & BJ.  All ages & families. 
 

Highlights of JUNE Events at the Library 

Visit the Fairfax County Public Library website  at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/  for branch, programs, information, and registration.     

 

 
 
Interested in staying in the know? Want to gain first-hand information on the safety concerns and  
precautions in your community? Then please do consider participating in either a Neighborhood 
Watch program or the Citizens’ Advisory Committee!  
 
The Citizens' Advisory Committee provides a forum for citizens to express concerns about specific  
areas, provides a forum for obtaining citizen input about the delivery of police services and provides  
a formalized process to facilitate citizen and community cooperation with the police.  If you have any interest in this, 
meetings are usually held at the Reston District Police Station on the fourth Tuesday of every month at 7:00 pm.   For 
more information on this call 703-478-0904 or visit http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/jobs/
citizenadvisorycommittee.htm. 
 
The Neighborhood Watch Coordinators Meeting is held prior to the Citizens' Advisory Committee meeting at 6:30 
pm.  All Neighborhood Watch Coordinators are welcome to attend.  If your neighborhood is interested in starting a 
Neighborhood Watch, please contact the Reston Crime Prevention Office at 703-478-0799, or e-mail 
katy.defoe@fairfaxcounty.gov.  

   

 

On Saturday, June 24,  from 8 am to noon, the Fairfax County Solid Waste  
Management Program will be sponsoring a secure document shredding event at Kilmer Middle School, 8100 Wolftrap 
Road, Vienna.  The next document shredding event will be July 22, at Westfield High School in Chantilly.  
 

At this event, residents can securely shred up to 4 boxes of materials of a sensitive nature such as tax documents and 
financial records.   Prohibited items include binders of any kind, plastic document covers, hanging file folders, metal 
binder clips, electronic media, books, magazines, or photographs.  For additional information, call 703-324-5230, or 
visit the Document Shredding website at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpwes/recycling/shredding.htm. 

New for Summer:  Nature Backpacks   Library branches are loaning free nature-themed backpacks so kids of all ages can 

enjoy the outdoors and learn about nature and science.  It’s a great outside activities for families and groups.   The backpack 
contains items for observing nature along with skill/activities cards,  critter-catcher, and other nifty things.  Also included is a 

Virginia State Parks parking pass to enjoy our state parks.  Backpacks can be put on hold like a book at your library branch.   

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/jobs/citizenadvisorycommittee.htm
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/jobs/citizenadvisorycommittee.htm
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/jobs/citizenadvisorycommittee.htm
mailto:katy.defoe@fairfaxcounty.gov
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpwes/recycling/shredding.htm


 
 

 Work is underway to transform Northern Virginia’s Interstate 66 into a multimodal corridor that moves more peo-
ple, provides reliable trips and offers new travel options. The Inside the Beltway project is converting the existing lanes 
to dynamically-priced toll lanes operating during the morning (eastbound) and evening (westbound) rush hours. Rush 
hours will be extended 5:30 am to 9:30 am for eastbound traffic and from 3 pm to 7 pm for west bound.  Solo drivers 
will have the option of paying a toll to use the lanes in the peak direction during rush hour periods.  The lanes will re-
main free for HOV-2+ vehicles (with E-ZPass Flex devices), buses, motorcycles and emergency response vehicles. 
When the I-66 outside the Beltway express lanes open in mid-2022, the HOV designation inside the Beltway will tran-
sition to HOV-3.  
 The I-66 Outside the Beltway Project is a $2.3 billion public-private partnership of the Virginia Department 
of Transportation (VDOT) and various external state holders.  Improvements encompassed by the Outside the Beltway 
Project include 22.5 miles of new express lanes alongside three regular lanes from I-495 to University Boulevard in 
Gainesville, interchange improvements to enhance safety and reduce congestion, including auxiliary lanes between 
interchanges, and much more.  
 VDOT will also be hosting public meetings on the I-66 outside the Beltway Project this month on:  
   •  Monday, June 12, Oakton High School (2900 Sutton Road, Vienna, VA 22181)                              
  •  Wednesday, June 14, Ormond Stone Middle School (5500 Sully Park Drive, Centreville, VA 20120)                                                                                                                                                                             
    •  Thursday, June 15, Piney Branch Elementary School (8301 Linton Hall Road, Bristow, VA 20136). 
For more information on Inside and Outside the Beltway improvements, please visit: http://www.transform66.org/.

 On May 9, 2017, Fairfax County Department of Transportation (FCDOT) briefed the Fairfax County Board of Super-
visors’ Transportation Committee on the rollout of the Fairfax Connector BusTracker - the transit system’s real-time 
passenger information system that uses global positioning system (GPS) technology to provide estimated arrival times 
and locations of Fairfax Connector buses. Starting today, Fairfax Connector passengers will be able to access the sched-
uled and estimated arrival times of their bus by using a smart phone, tablet or a computer.  Riders are encouraged to 
test out the new tool and provide FCDOT their feedback.   
 Visit www.fairfaxconnector.com to access BusTracker; learn how to use the system; and provide feedback. The Bus-
Tracker "how-to" online resource, located at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/connector/bustracker, also provides infor-
mation for third party developers. 

 
 

 The Fairfax County Department of Transportation (FCDOT) in collaboration with Virginia Department of Transpor-
tation (VDOT) have finalized decisions for restriping four streets in Reston in coordination with VDOT’s 2017 summer 
repaving activities. FCDOT and VDOT held multiple community meetings over the winter and spring to gather feed-
back on proposals to update the roadway striping on North Shore Drive, Twin Branches Road, Colts Neck Road, and 
Glade Drive. The proposals for restriping aimed to improve safety, mobility, and accessibility for all road users, wheth-
er driving, taking transit, walking or bicycling. The remaining details of the plans are still being finalized, but the fol-
lowing updates are scheduled to occur when the streets are repaved - likely in the summer of 2017: 
  1) North Shore Drive: B ike lane in one direction and shared lane/sharrow s in the opposite direc-
tion. Parking will remain on both sides of the street                                                                                                                                                    
   2) Twin Branches Road: Bike lanes in both directions w ith parking on one side of the street 
(alternates sides depending on location). FCDOT is continuing to work with VDOT on pedestrian improvements to add 
a new crosswalk in the vicinity of Lake Audubon Pool.                                                                                                                            
   3) Colts Neck Road: Im plem ent a road diet, w hich w ill result in one travel lane in  each direction 
for vehicles; a center turn lane; and bike lanes in both directions from Glade Drive to Sunrise Valley Drive. There will 
be one travel lane in each direction and a combination of bike lanes and sharrows from Glade Drive to Reston Parkway; 
parking remains where it currently exists. FCDOT is continuing to work with VDOT on pedestrian improvements to 
add a new crosswalk in the vicinity of Hunters Woods Village Center.                                                                                          
  4) Glade Drive: Addition of sharrow s to existing travel lanes. Parking w ill rem ain on both sides of 
the street. 
 In addition, FCDOT and VDOT will be collaborating on a study to measure the benefits and impacts of the projects 
on Twin Branches Road and Colts Neck Road over the next several years.  For more information on the past communi-
ty meetings and proposals, as well as the final plans once complete, visit www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/bike. 
  The following roads will repaved this summer w ithout any new  lane configuration or  addition of 
bike lanes or sharrows: Cedar Lane, Woodford Road, Meadowlark Road, N Village Road, Wiehle Avenue between 
Reston Parkway and Red Hawk Circle, Triple Crown Road, Stuart Mill Road, Viking Drive, Pine Crest Road, Franklin 
Oaks Drive, Oak Lawn Place, New Ambler Court, and New Austin Court. 
  To learn more about the Norther Virginia Paving Program and schedule, visit: http://www.virginiadot.org/
projects/northern_virginia/northern_virginia_paving_program.asp. 
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Information on all residential and commercial properties can be accessed through the Department of Tax Administration’s Real 
Estate Assessment Information Site.  You can search a property by address or tax map reference numbers.  In the applications 
below, tax map reference numbers are in [brackets].  Addresses have also been included where available.   

 
 

Post Trail LLC has filed a Special Exception (SE-2017-HM-010) for the property located at 11150 Sunset Hills Road, Reston, [Tax 
Map 018-3 ((01)) Parcel 27] to permit the operation of a retail establishment for a 6,841 square-foot bicycle sales and repairs 
facility. The property is location north of Sunset Hills Road and approximately 300 feet east of Michael Faraday Court.  The prop-
erty is zoned Medium Intensity Industrial District, I-4 and is developed with a 51,825 square-foot three-story office building that 
was built in 1085. No modifications to the façade of the existing building is planned. 
 
McNair Seniors Apartments, L.P. (Kendrick Court Senior Facility) has filed a Proffer Condition Amendment current with a Final 
Development Plan Amendment (FDPA 2017-0149 and – FDPA 2017-0150 Temporary IDs) to amend proffers approved with PCA 
87-C-060-5 in order to request a change to the age restriction limit, from 62 to 55.   The address is 13430 Coppermine Road, 
Herndon, VA [Tax Map: 016-3 ((01)), Parcel 38D].   
 
1900-02 Campus Commons, LLC has filed a Rezoning and Conceptual Development Plan for approximately 11.6 acres at 1900 – 
1902 Campus Commons [Tax Map 17-4 ((1)) Parcels 33 and 34 at the corner of Sunrise Valley Drive and Campus Commons Drive. 
The Applicant is seeking a mix of residential units and retail space, in addition to maintaining the existing office buildings.  Two 
development options are being proposed: an additional 1,182,435 to 1,183,635 square feet of residential gross floor area with 
up to 1,097 residential units and between 18,480 and 26,480 square feet of ground retail.  This is inclusive of the existing 
233,390 square feet of office and 1,980 square feet of retail, with a combined total of 1,419,005 square feet of development. 
 

Comstock Reston Station Holdings, LC has filed a Proffer Condition Amendment (PCA) and Conceptual / Final Development 
Plans (CDPA/FDPA) applications for 1886 Metro Center Drive, [Tax Map 17-4 ((24)) Parcel 3, 17-4 ((1)) Parcels 17A, 17-4 ((1)) Par-
cel 17L2 and 17-4 ((1)) Parcel 17L3 ] to permit an increase in the maximum building heights of three (3) of the eight (8) approved 
buildings together with a corresponding increase in the Floor Area Ration (FAR) of the project.  Comstock is also seeking to facili-
tate the transfer of any already-entitled hotel use in order to respond to market demand, and to retain the option of adding a 
second hotel concept to the Project in a later phase of development. Temporary application numbers: PCA 2016-HM-0241, CDPA 
2015-0242 and FDPA 2015-0243.  
  
1941 RCP LLC and 1950 RCP LLC filed to rezone the property at 1941 and 1950  Rowland Clarke Place from Planned Residential 
Community (PRC) district to Planned Residential Mixed Use (PRM) district [Tax Map 74-4 ((14)) (1A) Parcel 2 and 17-4 ((14)) (1A) 
Parcel 3].  The property is currently developed with an approximately 90,000 square feet, 5-story office building and a 26,000 
square foot, 2-story building and two surface parking lots.  The property is subject to an approved site plan permitting the rede-
velopment of the existing office buildings with three new office building of 11, 13 and 15 stories, containing 952,038 square feet 
of office uses and 62,000 square feet of retail uses, totaling over 1 million square feet, at a cumulative 3.55 floor area ratio.  The 
proposed development will replace the existing office building and surface parking with two optional development plans:  1) a 
mix of multi-family residential, office, hotel and/or senior living or 2) entirely multi-family residential uses.  

 

A Scimores Academy, LLC (The Floris Conservatory for Fine Arts) has filed a Rezoning (RZ 2016-HM-010) to rezone from R1 to 
R2, concurrent with Category 3 Special Exception (SE2016-HM-007) for 2625/2633 Centreville Road and 2703/2705 West Ox 
Road, Herndon [Tax Map 25-1 ((1)) Parcels 16, 21, and 20,927 square feet of Tax Map 25-1 ((1)) Parcel 19.]  The Applicant is pro-
posing a fine arts private school of special education (the “Conservatory”) for youth from age four (4) through eighteen (18) 
along with ancillary historic resource and open space.   The Planning Commission voted to recommend approval at the April 26th 
meeting.  The Board of Supervisors public hearing is scheduled for June 6, 2017, at 3:30 pm. 
  

1831 Michael Faraday LLC (Rooney) - Rezoning/Final Development Plan -RZ/FDP 2016-HM-005- to rezone the property located 
at 1831 Michael Faraday Drive, Reston [Tax Map 18-3 ((6)) Parcel 6] from Industrial 4 to Planned Residential Mixed-Use to con-
struct approximately 230 multi-family units and 13 townhouses, at up to 1.5 FAR.    The development will consist of approxi-
mately 251,000 square feet of gross floor area, with the potential option to convert 10,000 square feet of residential gross floor 
area to ground floor retail use. The Planning Commission public hearing is scheduled for June 15, 2017 at 8:15 pm. 
 

                                        Continued on next page
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Anthony J. DeGregorio and Claudia M. DeGregorio have filed a Final Development Plan Amendment 
(FDPA 87-C-060-19) to add an enclosed gable roof screened porch to be constructed upon existing deck 
structure.  The addition will be 12.7 feet from rear lot line and 3.9 feet from side lot line. The address is 
13207 Stable Brook Way, Herndon, VA [Tax Map 025-1 ((14)) (6) Parcel 35. The Planning Commission 
public hearing is scheduled for June 29, 2017 at 8:15 p.m.  No Board of Supervisor public hearing is 
required for a Final Development Plan application. 
 

Golf Course Overlook, LLC has filed Rezoning/Final Development Plan (RZ/FDP 2016-HM-016) for 11480 
Sunset Hills Road, Reston [Tax Map 17-4 ((5))S6 to rezone from Industrial 5 (I-5) and Residential Estate (R
-E) to PRM to permit a high-rise residential building containing 413 multi-family units and approximately 
1,000 square feet of permitted secondary uses to serve residents.  The Planning Commission public hear-
ing is scheduled for September 27, 2017 at 8:15 pm. 
 
 

The complete listing of Hunter Mill District land applications - new, approved, accepted, and scheduled 
-  can be found on the Hunter Mill District website at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/huntermill/
landuse.   The listing is updated monthly.    

 

The Hunter Mill District Land Use Committee will be meeting on Tuesday, June 20, 2017, at 7:30 pm, at the North County Gov-
ernmental Center Community Room – 1801 Cameron Glen Drive, Reston.    On the agenda:  
 

   CARS – DB1 (East) has filed rezoning application RZ 2011-HM-013 for the property located at 8525 Leesburg Pike, Vien-
na [Tax Map29-3 ((1)) 3B and part of 5]. The Cars application proposes 4.5 million square feet of transit-oriented mix-use devel-
opment including office, hotel, multi-family residential and retail.   The Planning Commission public hearing is scheduled for 
Thursday, July 27, 2017 at 8:15 p.m.  The Board of Supervisors public hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, September 26, 2017 at 
3:30 pm. 
 

   1587 Springhill Holdings, Inc. (Sunbrust) located at Tax Map 029-3 ((1)) 2G has filed a rezoning and Conceptual Develop-
ment Plan (CDP) application to rezone from Regional Retail - C-7, Highway Corridor Overlay (HC) and Sign Control Overlay (SC) 
Districts to Planned Tysons Corner (PTC), HC and SC Districts (RZ 2011-HM-027). The property is currently developed with a motel 
and restaurant that were constructed in 1982. The proposed mixed-use development is near the Tysons West Metro Station and 
will consist of one office building and two residential buildings, all of which will have ground floor retail. (Note: the one office 
building may have an option to also be residential.)  The Planning Commission public hearing is scheduled for Thursday, July 27, 
2017 at 8:15 p.m.  The Board of Supervisors public hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, September 26th, 2017 at 3:30 pm.   
 

 For additional information, contact Goldie Harrison, 703-478-0283, or email to goldie.harrison@fairfaxcounty.gov.   

 
The Reston Planning and Zoning Committee will be meeting on the Monday, June 19, 
2017, at 7:30 pm.  Location for this meeting is North County Governmental Center – 1801 
Cameron Glen Drive, Reston.   For agenda information, visit http://rpz.korchy.com. 

Keep up-to-date with new/current 
land use issues by subscribing to 

Hunter Mill Highlights 
electronic newsletter. 

Subscribe at 
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/huntermill 

 

 

Fairfax County’s Department of Planning and Zoning (DPZ) held three community meeting on the proposed Planned 
Residential Community (PRC) District Zoning Ordinance amendment, the last one on May 24th.   The Department of 
Planning and Zoning staff provided additional information regarding the proposed amendment and addressed several 
of the key questions from earlier meetings.   
 

Copies of the three (3) presentations from each of the meetings, along with additional information such as PRC map, 
questions/comments, are available at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpz/ - click on “IntheSpotlight”.  Your comments/
concerns/questions may also be submitted.   
 

Tentative schedule: Board of Supervisors Authorization for a public hearing in July; Planning Commission public hear-
ing in September and the Board of Supervisors public hearing in October.   

mailto:goldie.harrison@fairfaxcounty.gov
http://rpz.korchy.com/
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SoccerFest, a two-day celebration of soccer, sun, cama-
raderie and fun, serves as the biggest, best and most 
dynamic small-sided (4x4) youth and adult soccer tour-
nament and festival in the Mid-Atlantic region.  The 4 vs 
4 tournament is for boys and girls of all skill levels, ages 
5-16 (U6 to U16), plus adult divisions.  Play will be held at Lake Fairfax Park in Reston, on Saturday, June 24 and Sunday, June 25.   
Four games guaranteed for each session entered.  All participants will receive a SoccerFest t-shirt, and medals will go to champi-
ons and finalists teams in each division.  Come for the soccer - stay for the Lake Fairfax fun!  For information and registration, 
visit http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/press/html/ir071-17.htm. 

The Park Authority’s Rec-PAC will operate  a six week structured recreation 
program at 45 elementary school around the County, from July 5 though Au-
gust 10.   Participants will have the opportunity to enjoy a wide variety of activi-
ties such as fun and fitness, indoor and outdoor games, team sports, nature, 
crafts, storytelling, sports festivals, talent shows and supervised play session.   
Registration has begun for this summer’s program.  Fees are based on house-
hold incomes and range from $120 to $12 a week for those who qualify for 
partial scholarships.  For information and to register, visit the Rec-Pac website at  
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/rec-pac/ , or call 703-222-4664 . 

The last Park Authority open hire sessions 
to select staff for the summer Rec-PAC program will be  
 Tuesday, June 13,  11 am to 2:30 pm,  
 12055 Government Center Pkwy., Fairfax.  
For admission to an Open Hire, you must bring  photo I.D., voided 
check, and your Social Security card (original card only).   For additional 
details, visit the Rec-PAC Open Hire website  at 
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/rec-pac/rec-pac-open-hires.htm. 
 

ALSO a variety of parks and recreation jobs  are listed at 
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/hr/elt/elt-recreation.htm. 

Page 7 

 

Welcome to another season of Hunter Mill Melodies 
concert series at Frying Pan Farm Park!  This free 
entertainment series features a wide variety of 
quality musical acts for the whole family.  Come 
early for a picnic in the park, visit with the farm ani-
mals.  Then, set up your blanket or chair, sit back 
and relax, and enjoy the show.  Come out and enjoy 
a wonderful summer of music and family fun.   
Shows are cancelled due to inclement weather.   

          Call 703-324-SHOW (7469) one hour prior to the start of the show for updates.   
The summer concert series is made possible through corporate and private donations.   

Frying Pan Farm Park  -  2709 West Ox Road, Herndon     

Wednesday Morning Children’s Series 
10:00 to 11:00 am 

Visitor Center Pavilion - 2739 West Ox Road, Herndon 
 

 JUNE 
28 The Great Zucchini (comedy/magic) 
 JULY 
5 Blue Sky Puppet Theatre (puppets) 
12 Rocknoceros (children songs) 
19 Fairfax Symphony Orchestra Percussion Ensemble 
26 The grandsons, jr.  (children songs) 
 AUGUST 
16 The Goodlife (puppets) 
23  123 Andres (children songs) 

Thursday Evening Concert Series 
7:30 to 8:30 pm 

Kidwell Farm - 2709 West Ox Road, Herndon 
 

 JULY 
6 Annandale Brass (American popular music) 
13 Rob Ickes & Trey Hensley (bluegrass) 
20 City of Fairfax “Main Street Community Band” (concert band) 
27 The Spiritual Rez (reggae/funk) 
 AUGUST 
3 Corbin Hayslett Trio (Old time Appalachian music) 
10 Billy Coulter (rock/pop) 
17 Steven B. & Friends  (jazz/r&b) 
24    The Difficult Run String Band (acoustic string) 

Also coming up this summer… 
  4th of July Celebration and Fireworks at Lake Fairfax Park.  
  Explore Outdoor Recreation Activities - kayaking, canoeing, mountain biking, fishing, hiking, campfires and hikes.  
  4-H Fair and Carnival at Frying Pan Farm Park, August 3rd - 6th - rides, animals, exhibits, entertainment and more!   
Information on all these activities and much more can be found at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/. 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/rec-pac/
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/rec-pac/rec-pac-open-hires.htm


 

For more information, visit Fairfax275 website at  
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/histcomm/fairfax-county-275.htm  

Hunter Mill District Supervisor Catherine M. Hudgins 
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 
1801 Cameron Glen Drive 
Reston, VA  20178 
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Did you enjoy this newsletter?  Sign up to subscribe to Hunter Mill Highlights monthly e-newsletter!   
Send a “Subscribe” email to huntermill@fairfaxcounty.gov,  

or visit the Hunter Mill District website at http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/huntermill.   

 

Discover the Milestones in Fairfax County  
Travel the Discovery Trail Map 2017 

 
Which U.S. President made sure one of Fairfax County’s 
largest parks would be preserved for recreational purposes 
forever? Which county historical site served for more than 
150 years as a church for an integrated congregation starting 
in the 1790s? Which location once operated a licensed still, 
and which was known for illegal moonshining? The answers 
to these questions and more can be found in the Fairfax 
County Park Authority (FCPA) Discovery Trail Map 2017– 
celebrating the 275th anniversary of Fairfax County. 
 
Now in its fourth year, this popular 
summer activity encourages partici-
pants to explore 12 distinctive parks 
and discover their history. This year, 
both children and adults are eligible 
to win prizes for learning and having 
fun! Participants who visit eight sites 
will receive a prize packet valued at 
$93 full of nine tickets to summer 
park amusements such as boat, train, 
wagon and carousel rides, mini golf and camping. Prize pack 
winners are also eligible to enter a drawing for one of four 
bicycles and safety helmets donated by Spokes, Etc. and Trek 
through the Fairfax County Park Foundation.  
 
Discovery Trail Maps are available at any staffed Fairfax 
County park, RECenter, nature center, historic site and golf 
course; any Fairfax County Public Library; and all five 
Northern Virginia Spokes, Etc. stores while supply lasts. 
Maps are also available online at www.fairfaxcounty.gov/
parks/discovery-trail-map/.   Instructions for participating 
in the activity are included on the map.  The promotion runs 
from Saturday, May 27 through Monday, Sept. 4, 
2017.  

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/histcomm/fairfax-county-275.htm
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/discovery-trail-map

